St. Andrew’s Methodist Primary School

Year 4- Mrs Gomm and Mrs Fortune
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                                   Autumn 1- Y4 Class Newsletter


Literacy


In literacy, the class will be completing a variety of creative writing tasks surrounding the famous, humorous children’s book: The Witches by Roald Dahl, for example: a job advert for recruiting a REAL witch, a character description of the Grand High Witch, writing instructions to make a potion and so forth. In addition, the children will be taught grammar and punctuation skills daily, in order to effectively develop independent writing and their wider knowledge of the English language.


-Daily spelling sessions will continue to be embedded into our timetable. Spelling lists will be sent out on a Monday with the ‘key words’ for each week. Please could we ask that these are practiced thoroughly at home in preparation for a spelling test on a Friday. 


-Whole-class guided reading will take place regularly throughout the week. Individual readers will be listened to once, per week. Any extra reading at home will be greatly appreciated and extremely beneficial for your child’s reading progression. 











Mathematics


In numeracy, the children will be covering work surrounding:


Rounding whole numbers to the nearest 10, 100 and 1,000


Comparing numbers up and beyond 1,000


Reading and writing Roman numerals to 100


Counting backwards into negative numbers


Multiplication and division facts for the 7 and 9 times tables


Adding and subtracting 4 digit and decimal numbers using the column method


Solving 2 step problems


Dividing whole and decimal numbers by 10 and 100


Problem-solving and reasoning skills will be embedded within each numeracy focus, in order for the children to apply and demonstrate wider, contextual mathematical understanding.


Please note: In addition to daily numeracy lessons, in order to develop basic number and calculation work and quick mental recall skills, we will also be completing weekly BIG Maths tests and multiplication tests. 





























What else is Y4 learning about this term?


History- We will be focusing upon the history of the ‘Raging Romans’. This will involve a detailed study of the Roman era through questions that set lines of inquiry, e.g. Why were the Romans so powerful and what did we learn from them?


RE/PSHE- In RE, we will be learning about why Jesus is inspiring. We will link this to our own inspirations in PSHE. In addition, in light of our reading surrounding The Witches we will also be looking at some of the underlying themes that Dahl highlights in the book, e.g. stranger danger, group mottos and how beauty can be deceiving- not to make judgements about the appearance of others. 


Music- Hymn practise will be undertaken weekly. Musical skills will be incorporated regularly into lessons to develop a cross-curricular approach, e.g. this half term’s computing topic links heavily. 


PE- The children will be participating in a weekly swimming lesson at Worsley Swimming Pool, every Wednesday afternoon, with swimming instructors. Please ensure swimming kits are sent into school in the morning, as we will be leaving during lunchtime.  Can all items of swimming kit be clearly labelled with a full name, including swimming hats.


Computing- The children will be using musical instruments, microphones and online apps and websites to create their own piece of digital music.


Science- We will be exploring how the human digestive system works and what important job each of our organs does as part of this. Also, we will be learning about our teeth and how to care for them. 


French- By the end of the half term, we will have created a fact file about ourselves in French, using the appropriate vocabulary.


Art/DT- Linked to our topic of ‘Raging Romans’, we are going to be making mosaics. Additionally, we will be exploring the art work of the French artist Claude Monet.





Term Dates-


4th September-


18th October





Special diary dates for this half term...


Meet the Teacher- Tuesday 10th September


Please see separate letter for further information.





Roald Dahl Day- Friday 13th September


To celebrate the stories of this fantastic author, we will be enjoying lots of fun activities, such as chocolate making and Wonka Factory Experiments. The children are invited to dress up as one of their favourite Dahl characters. 





Individual Photographs- Wednesday, 2nd October  


Individual photographs will be taken in the school hall by our professional photography company, these will then be available to purchase, so remember to dress to impress Y4!





Please remember to check your child’s school bag each evening for important correspondence about further upcoming, exciting school news!









































